
Gentlemen, 
  
We are near the end of membership year… but don’t let up now!   
 
I have also forwared the most recent membership report, renewal report, and the latest 
power point in the Knowledge is Power tour!   
  
We are sitting at 94.315% nationally and approximately 900 members ahead of where 
we were this same time last year! Congratulations to the 7 detachments that have all 
surpassed the 100% mark… Hawaii, Alabama, Nevada, Montana, North Dakota, North 
Carolina, and Nebraska!  Our 105% target date of July 19th will be here before you know 
it!  As a reminder, this target date carries some significance in that it determines where 
you will be sitting in Reno!   
  
We need to continue to work renewals! Nationally we are at a 84.31% and behind pace 
on last year’s 89% renewal rate. Let’s all shoot for a 90% renewal rate! Congrats to 
Hawaii, Puerto Rico, North Dakota and Nebraska who are all over 90%! 
  
Lastly, please have a safe Memorial Day weekend! 
  
Thanks for all you do for the Sons! 
  
 
Seth Rippe 
Sons of The American Legion National Membership Chairman 
Detachment of Nebraska   
 


